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Dear Sam,

Through its various departments and activities, whose work is detailed in the enclosed summary, Kehillot Yisrael is investing great effort in the study and documentation of the unique cultural heritage of the Jews of Iraq and related communities in India and the Far East. We are proud to have already published a sizable volume, in both Hebrew and English, on the life and legacy of Rabbi Yosef Hayyim of Baghdad, better known as the Ben Ish Hai, that incorporates the story of the wider Iraqi Jewish community. A second, more recent book deals with one-of-a-kind Jewish works written or copied in Cochin. In addition, we have published numerous articles touching on the heritage and history of Iraqi and Indian Jewry.	Comment by editor: I’m not sure if this is relevant to add.

The Kehillot Yisrael collection includes numerous manuscripts, records, and historical documents that shed light on the history of these important communities. Much of this material was entrusted to Kehillot Yisrael by individuals and families who are dedicated to preserving their heritage in the utmost conditions. And it goes without saying that Kehillot Yisrael invests tremendous resources in items’ physical conservation and restoration, in accordance with the strictest international standards. 

Kehillot Yisrael researchers are absorbed in preparing comprehensive studies and monographs that tell the stories of these communities, their customs, the literature and spiritual works produced by their sages, and the poetry and music composed by their poets. 

These studies are the result of meticulous research, drawing from both well-known sources as well as the wealth of materials in Kehillot Yisrael’s print and digital collections—the latter of which were photographed in our own digitization studio. In many cases, Kehillot Yisrael will be bringing this information to light for the first time.

Rabbi Yaakov Hillel continues to direct his considerable energies to advance and promote our research and conservation efforts. At his request, I am writing to humbly ask your assistance in helping Kehillot Yisrael secure the important archives of the Iraqi, Indian, and Singapore communities. This rich material will not only complement our existing collection, but will also enable us to conclude numerous ongoing research projects. Once completed, this scholarship will provide a comprehensive and thorough picture of these communities’ histories and their cultural and spiritual character. We will preserve these archives for future generations, photographing them in accordance with the highest professional standards, and discovering the valuable information they have to offer—and making sure it is all available to researchers and the general public.

If it is not possible to receive these archives directly, we would ask to be allowed to photograph and digitize the rich sources that they contain and to publish them as needed. 

Please feel free to be in touch with any questions or comments.

Best wishes,

Hanan Benayahu
Director, Kehillot Yisrael
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